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HAWARDEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

 

Minutes of the MEETING of HAWARDEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Held on 13 SEPTEMBER 2010 

 

PRESENT: Chair:   Councillor Ralph Small 

              Vice-Chair:  - 

 

Councillors: Veronica Amos, Joyce Angell, Helen Brown, Alan Diskin, Glenys 

Diskin, George Hardcastle, David Hough, Judith Hough, Kevin Jones, 

David Mackie, Danielle Platten and John Walker. 

                                

Officers: Mr R N Barnes, Clerk & Financial Officer 

 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: 

 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Cheryl Carver, Clive Carver, 

Alison Halford and Mike Jones. 

 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 

 

No declarations of interest were made by Members. 

 

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING: 

 

IT WAS RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on  

12 July 2010 be approved as a true record and that they be signed by the Chair. 

 

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES: 

 

There were none. 

 

MINUTES OF COMMITTEES: 

 

IT WAS RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meetings of the following Committees 

be received: 

 

Staff & General Purposes Committee – 12 July 2010  

Lighting Committee – 12 July 2010 

Playing Fields Committee – 12 July 2010 

Planning Committee – 12 July 2010 & 10 August 2010 

Community & Environment Committee - 12 July 2010 

Finance Committee – 12 July 2010 & 10 August 2010. 
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CHAIR’S REMARKS: 

 

The Chair advised that he had attended a number of Civic Services in recent months on 

behalf of the Community Council.  

 

Councillor Small referred to the Community in Bloom ceremony held at Daleside 

Garden Centre which he said had been extremely well attended. He referred to interest 

expressed by those at the ceremony to view entrants to the competition and suggested 

that in 2011 entrants be asked to indicate on their entry form whether they would be 

prepared to have their garden viewed the weekend after judging had taken place. 

 

The Chair said that he had attended a Public Meeting held in connection with the 

planning application for a Travellers Site at Magazine Lane, Ewloe. He congratulated 

Councillor David Mackie for the manner in which he had convened and chaired the 

meeting. 

 

Finally Councillor Small said that coincidentally he was also the Chairman of Past 

Round Tablers this year and invited Members and their partners to join a Christmas 

celebratory meal taking place at the Chequers Hotel on 10 December. Further details of 

the event would be forwarded to Members. 


